BC members call 7 March 2007

Present

Philip Sheppard – moderator and officer

Mike Rodenbaugh - officer

Jim Baskin

Mike Palage

Will Rodger

Frank Schilling

George Kirikos

Dave Fares

Philip Lodico

Steve del Bianco

Heather Shaw

Marilyn Cade

Frank Schilling

Bilal Beirm

Gary Hills

Apologies

Alistair Dixon, Dirk Krischenowski, Ron Andruff, Ayesha Hassan, Rick Anderson.

1. New TLDs

The call discussed two questions related to new TLDs.

a) is the BC concerned about a sponsored application that has not told us who the sponsors are?

In discussion the following points were made:

· transparency of sponsors was important and there was concern about lack of transparency in the .xxx application

· future rounds for new TLDs neither exclude nor directly include sTLDs

· the level of community support (which may be different from a sponsored community) was the basis for deciding between applicants competing for the same string

· level of support is important as it is an indicator of the risk of failure/success of the TLD

· there is always the risk of gaming any application round

· transparency is one way to reduce gaming

· the BC continues to support sTLDs for reasons already on record.

b) does the BC going forward want to consider input for rights protection in other ways than costly defensive registrations?

In discussion the following points were made:

· yes, defensive registrations are wasteful and costly; both right owners and registries say they do not want them

· a Council WG was looking at previous sunrise systems and other rights protection mechanisms and may come up with recommendations on best practice

· yes this issue is important and needs to be addressed now

· a rapid takedown procedure is needed

· there is a need for a balanced system that is proportional to harm

· the recent .eu and proposed .xxx rapid take down system may be models to consider.

Conclusion: it was agreed to produce a new BC position paper covering these two issues. ACTION Philip

2. GNSO board candidate

The BC agreed to support Bruce Tonkin.

3. Pre-Lisbon ICANN meeting member call March 13

It was agreed to hold a pre-Lisbon meeting members call on March 13 at UTC 19.00. The secretariat will notify regional times and dial in. 

Topics will include:

· new TLDs and GAC draft principles for new TLDs

· reserved names

· rights protection mechanisms

· existing contracts

· WHOIS

· GNSO review

· agenda cross-constituency meeting.
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